Republic of the Philippines

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT
DILG-NAPOLCOM Center, EDSA corner Quezon Avenue, West Triangle, Quezon City
http: /iwww. dilg.gov.ph

December 5, 2018

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO._2018-209

TO : ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, ARMM REGIONAL GOVERNOR,
CITY/ MUNICIPAL MAYORS, PUNONG BARANGAYS,
DILG REGIONAL DIRECTORS, DILG ARMM REGIONAL
SECRETARY, DILG FIELD OFFICERS AND OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT : WARNING AGAINST REPORTED ILLEGAL ACTIVITIES OF THE
SO-CALLED “DILG-NAPOLCOM PRESS CLUB”

Reports have reached this Department that certain individuals claiming to be media
practitioners are unscrupulously using the DILG’s name and logo for purposes of
solicitation, sponsorship, recruitment, production of their materials, and securing other
favors from local government units and even from field offices of the Department.

Let it be known that the DILG has not issued any authorization to use its name, logo, or
address for any of the purported media group’s illegal transactions.

Please be warned and do not entertain any invitation from the group. All are advised to
immediately report to the authorities any encounter with such individuals or their bogus

group and all other related incidents involving similar schemes.

For your information and guidance.
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